
Mr. Benyamin Netanyahu                                                            31.03.2013
Prime Minister of Israel
Prime Minister's Office
Jerusalem

Dear Mr. Netanyahu: 
                                     RE: reform for the sake of security
I am an Israeli citizen, 77, an independent researcher, PhD, currently a pensioner.  I apply to you with a 
project vital for the destiny of civilization, for the destiny of the Jewish people, in particular. The 
project is based on my life-long research in exact sciences and humanities and outlined below.

At present, Israel is besieged by a growing agglomeration of problems and existential dangers. These 
problems have no satisfactory solution within the framework of the Zionist ideology, the ideology of a 
primitive ethnicity. So, to ensure the destiny of the Jewish people, it is necessary to replace Zionism 
with a new ideology consistent with the international law and the concept of statehood, at least. That 
prospect is not as frightening as it may seem, because, as the present general ideological crisis of 
civilization also demands the reform of modern society in general, the reform of the Jewish society 
would be quite natural as simply part of that general reform.

To reform modern society, it is necessary to reform modern science and education, which is quite a task 
in itself.  Fortunately, owing to my research, I have already started the reform of science and got the 
proper methodology for it. All that is necessary now is social and financial support. Remarkably, if the 
government is not yet ready to abandon Zionism, which I think to be the case now, we could 
nevertheless  proceed with the reform of science, which is good in itself and could gradually prepare a 
more progressive outlook.  

In the above context, it seems to be of paramount importance for the government of Israel to support 
the reform of science. In practical terms, to proceed with the reform, I need an NGO for 7-10 persons, 
at least, and proper living conditions, which would cost approximately $5,000,000.00 for three years, 
after which the organization may become self-financed or supported possibly by UNESCO. At present 
I live in conditions incompatible with that mission.   

In this connection would you please consider an opportunity to provide me with conditions necessary 
to proceed with the reform of science on a large scale. Please see more information on the matter 
enclosed.
    
Yours sincerely,
Igor Makarov, PhD  
Independent Researcher
P.O. Box 461, Haifa 31003
Tel/fax: 04-822-1997; mobile: 0547-856-170
E-mail: info@reformscience.org

Enclosure: 
(1) Appeal for Support: http://kvisit.com/ShNnDAg;
(2) Davos Appeal: http://kvisit.com/S5MDVAg;
(3) To European Parliament: http://kvisit.com/SpYbjAg.
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